## CITY OF WATTERSON PARK

## LEGISLATIVE MEETING

Jefferson County Farm Bureau • 4200 Gardiner View Avenue • Louisville, Kentucky 40213

June 13, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.

**Roll Call** — Roll was called. Present were Mayor Norman Liebert; Councilpeople Helen Arnold, Linda Chesser, Mary Ann Liebert, Joseph Welsh, Marlene Welsh and Lillian Wild; Treasurer Jerry Wild; and Clerk Aggie Keefe.

**Pledge of Allegiance** — All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

**Minutes** — A motion was made by Mrs. Arnold and seconded by Mrs. Welsh to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2012, meeting as received All present voted yes (6-0).

**Treasurer's Report** — Mr. Wild reported revenues for the month of May in the amount of \$33,495.60 with expenditures in the amount of \$16,341.95, giving a surplus in the amount of \$17,153.65. Mr. Welsh made a motion to approve the report; seconded by Mrs. Liebert. All present voted yes (6-0).

**Trees** — Mrs. Chesser reported that she talked to Paul Clinton via telephone regarding trimming tree branches and suckers throughout the City. She and Mr. Clinton will meet sometime next week to drive the City streets and make note of those trees that need work.

It was reported that the tree on the walking path has been trimmed.

**Walking Path** — Mayor Liebert reported that the blacktop on the walking path is being cracked by bermuda grass. Tom Simpson from B&S Landscaping will spray it.

**Road Improvement Needs** — Mayor Liebert reported that he received specs from Birch Trautwein Mims Engineering (BTM) on the road repairs needed throughout the City. BTM didn't get the invitation to bid published in the Courier-Journal in time for this meeting, but we should have bids for the July meeting.

Attorney Treitz arrived at the meeting at 7:11 p.m.

It was reported that there are no plans within the next five years to have any work done on Gardiner Lane, including striping, which is much needed at this time.

Address Change — Jim Denny, a resident from Larkmoor Lane, arrived at the meeting at 7:15 p.m. He informed us that his home just recently had an address change from Newburg Road to 1735 Larkmoor Lane, as the drive is on Larkmoor Lane.

**Sanitation** — Attorney Treitz distributed copies of the sanitation contract with Industrial Disposal (ID) for sanitation services through June 30, 2014. Mayor Liebert will contact Mr. Patterson at ID to get the contract signed. Attorney Treitz reported that it is not necessary to award the sanitation contract by ordinance, as we have a previous ordinance authorizing us to contract for the collection and disposal of garbage.

**Newsletter** — Mrs. Keefe reported that the newsletter has been mailed out. However, United Mail paginated the newsletter incorrectly, so they will correct their error and mail corrected copies.

**Website** — Mrs. Keefe reported that the website will be launched by July 1. Council agreed that we should include PDFs of ordinances, resolutions, minutes, agendas and treasurer's reports beginning with 2012.

**Signature Entrance** — Mrs. Arnold reported that Delta Service will be taking care of the electric at our signature entrance.

City of Watterson Park Minutes of June 13, 2012, meeting Page 2

**Complaints** — Mrs. Chesser reported that the grass at the LabCorps property has been cut but they didn't remove the dead trees. She will meet with Kathy Feldkamp, an inspector with Metro Louisville, and they will look at properties throughout the City that need to be worked on.

Mrs. Chesser complained about the Climb-Ax property, which has piles of wood chips all over their property; she feels that it is unsightly as well as hazardous. She called Metro Call to complain and they informed her that it is "In the courts." She also called Jim King's office and was told the same thing. She will send the address to Mr. Treitz, and he will check into it for us.

**Signs** — Mr. Welsh would like to get a "Welcome to the City of Watterson Park" sign placed at Newburg Road and Gardiner Lane. We do have an unneeded sign that can be removed from its current location and placed here. Mrs. Chesser will call Andrew Freibert with Saf-Ti-Co to get the existing sign moved to the Newburg Road and Gardiner Lane location.

Mrs. Chesser would like to reopen discussion regarding decorative street signs. It was mentioned that the signs would need to be placed on all streets within the City — both business and residential. She will check into it and report back at the next meeting.

**Refrigerator Pick-ups** — Mr. Welsh called LG&E regarding their Fridge and Freezer Recycling Program and was told that the appliance needs to be operational in order to qualify.

**Adjournment** — Mrs. Wild made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Mr. Welsh. Motion carried and meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m. All those persons noted as being present at the beginning of this meeting, unless otherwise indicated, remained throughout.

Approved at the meeting of the City Council held on 9-11-12.

Norman Liebert, Mayor

Aggie Refe, Clerk